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TO:  Service & Compensation Contact Officials 
 
SUBJECT: IMPORTANT – RUIA Experience Rating Contribution Information  
 
 

Please share this notice with all individuals within your organization who may need the 
information in connection with their work. 

 

 
In accordance, with section 345.301 of the Code of Federal Regulations, the Railroad Retirement 
Board is required to provide each employer with the information necessary for you to pay your 
Railroad Unemployment Insurance Act (RUIA) contributions for the following calendar year, no later 
than October 15th of each year.   
 
Regretfully, both the electronic and paper version of the Form ID-40R/S, Annual Notice to Employers 
– Railroad Unemployment Insurance Act, will be delayed.  The notice, which provides each employer 
an individual breakdown of how their individual employer contribution rate under the RUIA was 
calculated for the years 2020- 2022, will be released by mid-November2022.    
 
If you are not the person in your organization who should receive the contribution rates and earnings 
base notices, please share this information with the appropriate members of your staff who are 
responsible for filing service and compensation reporting forms for employees of your organization.   
 
Should you have any questions or concerns please contact the Quality Reporting Service Center by 
phone at (312) 751-4992 or by e-mail at qrsc@rrb.gov.  
 
 
         Director of Policy and Systems 
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